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This week’s attendance  
superstars are: 

FSC - 97 % 
1TD - 100 % 

4S - 99% 
5C - 97 % 

Reading Raffle 

This week’s winner is: 

Sophie  –4W 

 

Christian Value: Courage        Learning Behaviour: Initiative  Worship Theme: Showing Courage 

This week’s points totals are: 

Ireland =  566 
Morrison = 661 
Welton =  707 

PE Stars 

This week’s winners: 

Ava -2M 

Ralph -3C 

 

Firstly, thank you to everyone for being so accommodating with 
school lunches this week. We have really appreciated everyone's sup-
port whilst we got the kitchen up and running again. It is in events 
such as Tuesday’s flooding that you really find out the true nature of 
the team you have. Whilst we had water running down the driveway, 

through ceilings and under doors everyone pulled together to ensure that damage 
was minimised and that school remained operational. We also had a few brave soles 
who ensured the driveway was cleared of debris. We are very lucky to have such a 
dedicated team. It was an exceptional effort on an exceptional day! I’m pleased to 
say we manged to avoid a repeat yesterday!  
Thanks should also go to our catering partner LTS, who also ensured that we were 
still able to feed the children by bringing meals in from other schools. 
Ironically, we have a meeting next week with the Department for Education on how 
to reduce our flood risk. We certainly know where our weak points are!  
Have a restful weekend! It’s bound to be dry next week - it’s Sports Days! 

 

 

This weeks  winners are:  

Sienna - 2E 
Madison -5B 

 

 

We have had another amazing week of OPAL play. We had our first ever Golden Welly 
award winners announced ! This is an award made by the Play Team each week to rec-
ognise excellent play.  

 

 

For playing so 
nicely with oth-
er children and 
shown amazing 
imagination in 
the construc-
tion zone.  

For being an 
amazing role mod-
el for the rest of 
the children. She 
has also  helped 
the staff  everyday 
setting up     equip-
ment and tidying 
away. 

Golden Welly Award  

A Message from Mrs Matthew 
 

Over the last few weeks, I have had a fabulous opportunity to spend time in each of 
the year groups across Kibworth CofE Primary School. This time has been so valua-
ble and allowed me to start to get to know the children and the staff before taking 
up the position of headteacher in the new academic year. 

Cultivating relationships within and across the school community is my priority. 
There are several opportunities over the final weeks of this academic year for me to 
start to get to know you too. It has been great to chat to some new and current par-
ent / carers at the Foundation Stage Play and Stay sessions this week and I will also 
be at the Sports Day events that are taking place on Thursday 29th and Friday 30th 
June. I look forward to saying hello and seeing more of you at both these events. 

Everyone has been so welcoming, and I am incredibly excited about being the next 
steward of Kibworth Church of England Primary School.  

Mrs Nikki Matthew 



 

 

27.06.23  EYFS West Lodge Farm 
Trip 

27 & 28.06.23  Y6 Play 

28.06.23  EYFS Family Worship 

28.06.23  SEN Coffee Morning 

29.06.23  KS2 Sports Day (9.30/1.30) 

29.06.23  KPA Disco evening 

30.06.23  KS1 Sports Day (1.30) 

04.07.23  Parent Open Evening / Art 
Exhibition 

06.07.23  Y6 Leavers Service at St 
Wilfrid’s and Y6 Leavers Party 

11.07.23  Transition Day (Y6 to     
Kibworth Mead) 

12.07.23  Last day of term 

 

 

Year 6 

Eleanor & Max 

Year 5 

Harry 

Year 3 

Erick 

Year 1 

Ollie, Toby & Reid 

EYFS 

Essee 

Year 6 - Enterprise Project 
Over the last couple of weeks, the Year 6 children have 

been undertaking an ‘Enterprise’ project where they 

have been tasked with setting up their own business. 

The children were given the end goal – to create and        

produce a unique product to sell at a school sale – and 

were asked to come up with the steps that they would 

have to undertake to achieve this. The children quickly 

identified that the first step would be to come up with a viable, cheap, simple and 

effective product. Having conducted researched, each group settled on an idea 

and were told that they would need to pitch to the ‘Dragons’ of school to secure 

funding. So, with detailed costings, a persuasive pitch and engaging presenta-

tion, the children faced Mr Beck, Mrs Marks, Miss Hancock and Mrs Fowler; it was 

a great success and apart from a few suggested tweaks, Kibworth’s ‘Dragons’ 

were satisfied that Year 6 would bring a great return on their investment. Year 6 

are now currently busy making and cannot wait to bring their products to the 

public. There will be something for everyone, from jewellery to toys, baked goods 

and homeware!  

So please join us on Friday 30th June at 3:15pm in school hall to support all of 

their hard work. All proceeds will be split between the Year 6 Leavers party and a 

charity of their choosing. Thank you.    

KPA Summer Discos 

29.06.2023 

 

Don’t forget to buy your tickets . 

They  are £3.50 and can be  

purchased via Parent Pay. 

Sports News Cricket and Tennis 
A busy week for Kibworth athletes with 
two competitions taking place. First, on 
Tuesday 20th, 8 children from year 5/6, 
went to the play off final for the chance to 
represent Blaby & Harborough district at 
the County Finals. We played against Old 
Mill Primary School in a very tense game. 
After a fantastic display of great skills and 
sportsmanship, the team came out best 
in a brilliant game of cricket winning by 30+ runs. Well done to them all 
and to Mr Carson who took over coaching our team. Now we are very ex-
cited and can't wait to play in the County Finals at Grace Road 
(Leicestershire Cricket Ground) on the 3rd July. Good luck to them all and 
we hope they can bring the trophy back to Kibworth.  

It wasn’t just the cricketers! Our tennis players also secured their place at 
the Tennis County Finals. That tournament 
took place on Wednesday 21st June and our 
team came 5th out of 9 finalists. We are all 
very proud of our talented children being in 
the top 5 best team in Leicestershire. 

A huge well done to all those involved. 

Mr Kostecki 

Sports Day Information 
We are ready to welcome you all to our Annual Sports Days. Children should 

come to school in their PE kit on their event day. 
 

Key Stage 2 Sports Thursday 29th June  
9:30 -12:00 Team Sports 1:30-3:00 Individual Sports 

 

Foundation and Key Stage 1 Sports  
Friday 30th June 1:30- 3:00 


